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July 4, 2019 

 

Ontario Energy Board 

Attn: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 

P.O. Box 2319 

27th Floor, 2300 Yonge Street 

Toronto ON M4P 1E4 

 

RE:  EB-2018-0305 EGI 2019 Rates – FRPO Submission 

 
We are writing on behalf of the Federation of Rental-housing Providers of Ontario 
(“FRPO”) in regard to the outstanding issues in the Enbridge Gas Distribution.   
 
FRPO participated in all aspects of the proceeding to this point including technical and 
settlement conferences.  We collaborated with other intervenors and with the leadership 
on issues being distributed according to our respective expertise and background.  As a 
result, with most of the remaining issues focusing on the novel application of ICM rules 
by the Applicant, we believed that others with more experience with ICM applications 
from electricity proceedings would be better able to assist the Board.   
 
As such, we requested and received an advanced copy of the final argument of the 
School Energy Coalition (“SEC”).  We respect SEC’s experience and their leadership on 
these issues at the Technical Conference and we shared similar concerns about the 
Applicant’s proposed extrapolation of the Board’s Merger Decision on the determination 
of the ICM threshold and its inclusion of the respective projects.  Upon review of SEC’s 
draft submission, we recognize the submissions address FRPO’s concerns on the 
outstanding issues.  Therefore, we support and adopt their submissions and will not 
invest further time to submit similar concerns, albeit, with a less effective authoring 
than the eloquent delivery of SEC. 
 

 
Respectfully Submitted on Behalf of FRPO, 

 
Dwayne R. Quinn 
Principal 
DR QUINN & ASSOCIATES LTD. 
 
c. Interested Parties EB-2018-0305 


